

Eclipse IDE WG Minutes - June 11th, 2024

Agenda Topics	Moderator	Minutes
Approve Minutes of May 28, 2024 Meeting @Mark to send out when approved.	Mark	5
Thomas regular steering committee update Incl. June Community Call update Incl. SDV community event update	Thomas	10
June Community Call feedback - 2 comments on Jakarta EE support within the Eclipse IDE. Jonah brought this to the planning council. Asked Nitin if he can identify some open issues/feature requests that may improve JEE support overall.	Jonah	5
Update on IDE WG Development Efforts Initiative GitLab Board and (Weekly Minutes) <ul style="list-style-type: none"> GitLab issue New opportunity regarding the Community Mentor Consultant	Thomas	5
SAP Community Day <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Wed - 10.07. & Thurs - 11.07 Day1: GitLab issue Day2: GitLab issue 	Yannic/Johannes/Thomas	10
SWT project "Initiative 31" status and progress? Project kicked off May 17th and now meets weekly. Work division done and looking at evaluation tasks.	Johannes/Mark	5
Discussion on the revival of Community Management Sub-Committee https://gitlab.eclipse.org/eclipse-wg/ide-wg/steering-committee/program-plan/-/issues/16 (and potentially https://gitlab.eclipse.org/eclipse-wg/ide-wg/steering-committee/program-plan/-/issues/8)	Thomas	5
AOB	All	5

Minute Taking Roster

If you cannot attend the meeting, please arrange for your alternate to take over.

- Jonah (11th June)
- Imran
- Manuel / Frederic
- Jörg / Hartwig
- Titouan (30th April)

- Manoj / Andrew 😊 (14th May)
- John (28th May)
- Sebastian / Yannic
- Max / Johannes
- Martin

Attendees

Steering Committee Members:

Number of Seats 11 / Quorum is 50% of Committee / Passing a resolution is > 50% of quorum present

- **Manoj Palat** / Andrew Tram (IBM)
- **Sebastian Ratz** / **Yannic Soethoff** (SAP)
- Manuel Bork / Frederic Ebelshäuser (Yatta)
- **Jonah Graham** (Planning Council Chair)
- **Mark Goodchild** / William Riley (Renesas)
- Abdul Rahiman Imran / **Harald Mackamul** (Bosch)
- Johannes Matheis / Max Kramer (Vector)
- **Titouan Vervack** / Mark Christiaens (Sigasi)
- Jörg Kubitz / Hartwig Brandl (SSI Schaefer)
- **Martin Lippert** (VMware - Supporter Representative - Elected)
- **John Dallaway** (Committer Representative - Elected)

Supporter Members:

- Remi Schnekenburger (EclipseSource)

Other Attendees:

- **Thomas Froment** (Eclipse Foundation)
- Paul Buck (Eclipse Foundation)
- Sharon Corbett (Eclipse Foundation)
- Thabang Mashologu (Eclipse Foundation)
- Ed Merks (Eclipse Foundation, Sim Rel Engineer)
- **John Kellerman**
- Miro Sponemann (Guest)

Minutes for June 11, 2024

Approve Minutes of May 28, 2024 Meeting

Motion: Approve Minutes of May 28, 2024. Mark moves and Manoj seconds. No objection to unanimous approval.

RESOLVED, the Steering Committee unanimously approved the Minutes of May 28, 2024.

Program Manager Update

Thomas reviewed his status updates on numerous topics:

- IDE WG had community call on June 4th
- Thomas and Johannes presented about IDE WG at SDV community day
- Quarterly release of IDE (2024-06 release), including new/updated landing pages on eclipseide.org
- Organization of on-site community event @ SAP on July 10-11
 - Public tracking issue
<https://gitlab.eclipse.org/eclipse-wg/ide-wg/community/-/issues/29>
 - Expected that Eventbrite invite goes out today
- Updates on Working Group Pitch Deck, new draft in progress
- Updates on new members pipeline

Community Call feedback

- The quality of the video feed during the training session portion of community day needs to be verified
- How many people not from the IDE WG Steering Committee attended? Thomas has the attendee list and will report back on Matrix
- JakartaEE feedback being gather by Planning Council to understand full state

Update on IDE WG Development Efforts Initiative

- Issue [#36](#) created for Hannes work as “Interim Community Mentor Consultant”
- Issue [#19](#) remains open for “Community Mentor Consultant”
- Planning Council prioritized [top items](#) that can be pursued now.

SAP Community Day

- Invitation to all participants to update/review [#29](#)
- Request is to have final participant numbers a week or two ahead of time so that companies can adjust whether there is space to bring other issues

SWT project “Initiative 31” status and progress?

Project kicked off May 17th and now meets weekly. Work division done and looking at evaluation tasks.

Discussion on the revival of Community Management Sub-Committee

Something to discuss at the onsite meeting at SAP next month.